## Center Township Board of Supervisors October 08, 2019 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 08, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor, Chris Furman, Solicitor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Art and Gina Morris, Larry Mitchell, Doug and Joyce Conklin, Dave Brendel, Judy Rush, Kurt and Michele Katchmark, Stephen Cypher and Daniel Starceski.

Harry made a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Stephen Cypher and Daniel Starceski from Cypher and Cypher gave a report of the 2018 audit.

Clean up week is currently being held daily from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm through Saturday.

Harry made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 6-2019 revising the 2019 Budget to include the Impact Fee revenue. Paul seconded and the motion was passed unanimously.

Preparation of the 2020 budget was discussed. Harry stated that the sewage extension project would continue. Improvements of the township roadways will continue and improvements will be made to the playground equipment at the park. The supervisors are also planning to trade in the John Deere mowing tractor, purchase a new truck and a Grad All. Bridge replacements are planned on Barton Hollow and Grinnage Run Roads. Harry made a motion to schedule the work session to prepare the budget for Thursday, November 7<sup>th</sup> at 12:30. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to schedule Trick or Treat for Thursday, October 31<sup>st</sup> from 6:00 to 7:00 pm. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry gave the engineering report. The damaged decking boards on the pedestrian bridge have been replaced. The Barton Hollow project has been completed and the Conservation District will be performing their final inspection.

There was no update for the tick and mosquito testing.

EQT will be drilling a top hole at the Magnum pad on Maple Run Road and Equitrans will be making an open cut on Covered Bridge Road for the placement of a temporary water line.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Harry. Paul seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Secretary